October 31, 1995

BY FACSIMILE 632-721-7857

Dr. Edilberto C. de Jesus Office of the President Far Eastern University Nicanor Reyes, Sr. Street P.O. Box 609 Manila, Philippines

Dear Dr. de Jesus:

I am very pleased to have been asked by President Dave Frohnmayer to coordinate your visit to the University of Oregon in early December. I am looking forward to your presence at the tree-planting ceremony honoring Mrs. Aquino. I also had the great pleasure of coordinating her visit in June, which was indeed a high point in the recent history of our university. For your information, I will be contacting Mrs. Aquino through her secretary, Mrs. Elena Cruz, to inform her of our plans.

I would like to move ahead as quickly as possible to arrange your flights to and from Eugene. I understand from Dr. Glenn May that your window of availability is Saturday, December 2, through Monday, December 4. As President Frohnmayer has indicated in his letter of October 27, the tree-planting ceremony will take place after lunch on that Monday.

I would appreciate any information you may be able to provide at this point concerning the dates and approximate times when you would like to travel to and from Eugene. We can be as flexible as necessary to accommodate your schedule. We would be pleased if you could arrive in Eugene as early as Saturday, in which case we could arrange some sight-seeing activities as well as meetings and social time with President Frohnmayer, Dr. May, and other individuals whom we think you would enjoy meeting. If, however, it would be more convenient for you to arrive on Sunday or on Monday morning, we can adjust our plans accordingly.

Thank you for your advice. I look forward to hearing from you and to working with you to make your visit as enjoyable as possible.

Sincerely,

(Ms.) Susan E. Plass Assistant Vice Provost for International Affairs